
Project Update: January 2014 
 

1. We have initiated environmental awareness programme in: (i) Government High 
School, Raila; (ii) Government High School, Shanghar (iii) Government Senior 
Secondary School, Sainj; and (iv) Government Senior Secondary School, Shansher. 

2. In each school 5-days training programme was carried out. 
3. From the above-mentioned schools, 26 students are selected and have been under 

training in environment monitoring (which includes bird identification, bird surveys 
using variable radius point count method and vegetation sampling). 

4. Out of 26 selected students, 15 boys and 11 girls registered themselves for this 
project and got initial training. 

5. During the field trip, each student recorded an average of 26 bird species and 158 
individuals. 

 

 



 
Top left: Our team interacting with Government High School, Raila students. Top right: Project 
Participants from Shanghar High School along with teaching staff. Middle left: Selected student of 
GSSS Sainj with their Principal. Middle right: Students learning about birds through BBC Birds and 
Signal movie. Bottom left: Students recording bird’s number. 


